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TO: Mayor and City Council

THROUGH: Steve Powers, City Manager

FROM: Peter Fernandez, PE, Public Works Director

SUBJECT:

Intergovernmental Agreement Between Marion County and City of Salem for Removal of Asbestos
Cement Waterline Pipe on 45th Avenue NE.

Ward(s): No Wards
Councilor(s): No Councilors
Neighborhood(s):  No Neighborhoods
Result Area(s): Safe, Reliable, and Efficient Infrastructure

ISSUE:

Shall the City Council authorize the City Manager to execute an Intergovernmental Agreement with
Marion County for the removal of abandoned asbestos cement waterline pipe along 45th Avenue NE?

RECOMMENDATION:
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File #: 19-552, Version: 1

Authorize the City Manager to execute an Intergovernmental Agreement with Marion County for the
removal of abandoned asbestos cement waterline pipe along 45th Avenue NE.

SUMMARY:

Marion County has a project ready for construction that will update the stormwater system and
improve pedestrian access within unincorporated Marion County along 45th Avenue NE from Ward
Drive NE to Silverton Road NE. These improvements include new roadside rain garden installations
that will be in conflict with an abandoned asbestos cement waterline pipe owned by the City of
Salem. The City is responsible for the removal of this pipe where it conflicts with the rain gardens.
The cost to remove this pipe is estimated at approximately $20,000.  The City and Marion County
have negotiated an intergovernmental agreement for the removal of this pipe.

FACTS AND FINDINGS:

Funding for this project is available in the FY19/20 Construction Budget.

Marion County will perform all work to remove the waterline pipes in conflict with the rain gardens.

The City will reimburse Marion County for the work.

Construction will be complete by fall 2020.

Brian D. Martin, PE
City Engineer

Attachment:
1. Intergovernmental Agreement between Marion County and City of Salem for Removal of
Cement Asbestos Pipe on 45th Avenue NE
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